

**SALISBURY CENTRAL SCHOOL BOARD OF EDUCATION**

Buildings and Grounds Committee Meeting Minutes

**Friday, Sept. 14, 2018 -- 8am Principal's Office**

Attendance: Brian S, David V, Stephanie M, Jeff L (phone)

A. David Valcin called meeting to order at 8:08am

B. Brian made a motion to approve minutes of August 14. Stephanie seconded, all in favor.

**C. Summer Work Update:**

- Impressed with efforts teachers and custodians put in to be ready for start of school
- Mike C coming today at 8:30am to look at 2 missing cans in foyer, then Mike or David will reach out to Thomas
- The door sills for bathrooms have been done a couple times but they still are incorrect, Thomas is here today and Brian will confirm that they will be here Wednesday 19th
- One AC not working in PreK, they have looked at it 3x
- Paving at lower building is almost complete - repaired finish work on sides of steps, one step holding water will be fixed on Wednesday 19th
- Striping needed in both lots
- Plumber was here to replace escutcheons, Brian had him check everything
- Brian got two quotes for split rail fence replacement and alternatives, he will get one more quote (both wood and vinyl) \$2450 2 rail white vinyl, \$2125 split rail, \$4990 unstained pressure treated heavy duty
- Learning Commons carpet installed - waiting on last of furniture
- Tent caterpillars in new trees which are deadly to trees - Brian will contact the nursery to figure out remediation
- Ballard in front circle was damaged by food truck this week, Mike Diaz came and looked at it, it doesn't make sense for them to do it but he will get Brian a price and contact info. David suggests calling Tom to assess it. Brian will talk to food truck company about payment.

**D. Other B & G:**

- CAT6 - Frontier got all wired, not all access points in yet, still waiting on number for fiber
- Gym lift is fixed
- Brian will check on AC in Athena's room, 2 of 3 AC in library are working, Brian will call Perotti
- Brian will continue working on price for adding outdoor faucet at end of building by K and one at middle school
- Picnic Table check ready-we believe the tables ready next week
- CrisisGo - Pam and Stephanie have had 3 meetings with our coordinator, Angela, we are hoping for set up to be complete by October
- New flags are up
- Solid line to be painted at end of bus circle path (to address teacher concern)- B&G will examine it at end of day. Perhaps, two tall cones with a bar would work.
- Future projects - 4-5th bathrooms, 4th hallway AC and Middle school AC, ceiling tiles by intervention rooms, re-do overhang, ramp
- Remove plastic planters
- Brian will check on cleaning in mornings to be sure work is being done appropriately. K-5 teachers are working on list of cleaning needs.
- Look at handicap parking spot options
- Lining - Stop bar, crosswalk, no vehicular traffic, stay clear

F. David V moved to adjourn meeting at 9:28 all in favor